
Developmental Disabilities Council

Policy & Law Committee Minutes
August 24, 2015
Arner’s, New Castle, De.
9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.
Members Present:  Terri Hancharick, Chair, Gary Mears, Barbara Monaghan, Bill Monaghan, Brigitte Hancharick.
I. Position Statements
1. Sub-Minimum Wage – Position Statement Final Draft for Review – The Committee decided to add one more recommendation to the Draft before sending it to the full DDC for review.  The addition is to include the federal Time Act, HR 188, for support.
2. Supported Decision Making – Update – Pat and Terri provided an update to the Members present.  The DDC has received a small grant from the Quality Trust to complete research and education related to Supported Decision-Making (SDM) for 2015 – 2016.  The work group has been meeting on this issue for over a year and has drafted language to update the DE Code in relation to the inclusion of SDM as an option in the process of Guardianship.  The group will utilize a contractor to complete the research on this issue and educational materials that may be available nationally for us to consider in our work for the next 9 months.
3. Assisted Suicide Research – Jamie Wolfe – Jamie was unable to attend but will forward the research she has done for our next meeting.  She did forward a first draft of this statement and it will need additional work from the Committee.
4. Current Statements – Review/Update Discussion – The Committee reviewed current DDC Position Statements to include those on Housing, Transportation, Health Care, Community Living, Human Rights, and Seclusion and Restraints in Schools.  Suggested edits will be made to these documents in order to update them and then will be resent to the Committee for final approval.
II. State Plan Development – The DDC has begun to work on the development of the new 5 Year State Plan which is due to AIDD by August 15, 2016.  There will be a lot of work over the next year to be done by the Council Members and staff.  More will be discussed in detail at the September Council meeting.  Events planned thus far to gather information and data from the pubic are:
1. 3 separate Focus Groups on September 22nd and 23rd in Milford and Newark to include people with disabilities, family members, and professionals in the field being organized by Karen Bell in collaboration with the GACEC and the SCPD.

2. Public Hearings for the DDC in October to include an online survey.

3. 2 separate Blog Nogs in October being organized by Karen Bell.

4. A Retreat in April for the DDC, GACEC, SCPD to begin to capture and refine Goals/objectives.

5. Public Hearings for the DDC draft Goals/objectives to gather comments and review.

III. Legislative Day at Leg Hall – 2016 – The planning group has not yet met to discuss ideas for 2016.  This year the SCPD will be taking the lead on this process.
IV. Uber – discussion – The only news we have heard about Uber has been negative reviews concerning the lack of access for people with disabilities.  This will be discussed further when needed.
V. Self-Advocacy – Update – Barbara and Bill reported that DPF just completed a retreat to develop new Goals and objectives for their organization.  HSRI facilitated the event and will be reporting back to DPF on the outcomes that were discussed.  They will also be planning a national conference for self-advocates in the next year and will begin to plan their Self-Advocacy 101 classes.
VI. Partners in Policymaking 2016 – We just completed a successful class for Jr. Partners in Policymaking in July.  We now begin the process for the 2016 class for adult Partners in Policymaking.  Karen Bell will be facilitating and coordinating this program for us for a second time.
VII. Other Business From the Group – No other business was discussed.
VIII. Next Meeting Date – The next meeting date is scheduled for September 17th at 9:30 at Friendly’s in Middletown.  Please take note of the change in place for this meeting.
IX. Adjournment – The meeting adjourned by 11:00 a.m.

